Robert E. Pasley Mayor 1974 – 1980



In December of 1914, Mr. Pasley moved to Caldwell, Idaho. He graduated from Caldwell High School in 1926, and attended the College of Idaho for two-years and then transferred to the University of Washington where he graduated with a Bachelor of Business Administration degree in 1930.

He worked in the retail department store business from September 1930 until July of 1967. After his father's death, he became president of the 26 store chain, which included the Keith O'Brien Stores and the Idaho Department Stores.

During his business life, he served the city and state in numerous positions. Locally, he was a board member of the Chamber of Commerce, past President and member of the Retail Merchants Association, member of the Caldwell School Board, and served on the Board of Trustees of the College of Idaho. He was also a member of the Board of Directors of the Caldwell Memorial Hospital, President and Board member of the Caldwell Stadium Complex. He also served on the Caldwell Night Rodeo Board and the Snake River United Fund Board.

He served as Mayor of Caldwell for six-years, 1974-1980.